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Let me begin by joining others in thanking the people and Government of the United States of 
Mexico for organizing this Ministerial Conference in the beautiful city of Cancún. 
 

I would also like to express our sincere thanks and gratitude for the warm reception and kind 
hospitality extended to us. 

 
It gives me great honour to extend the greetings of His Majesty King Hamad bin Isa Al Khalifa, 

King of Bahrain to President Vicente Fox, Government and people of Mexico. 
 
We are gathered here to discuss the progress of the "Doha Development Work Programme", a 

programme we have agreed to follow, monitor, and implement over a period of four years. In this 
endeavour, we should not lose sight that the focus of the Doha Round is "development".  We should 
work together to make sure that the world trading system embodied in the WTO, is more responsive to 
the hopes and concerns of developing countries. 
 

The Kingdom of Bahrain is a small nation with a long history of strong commitment to free 
trade.  Our policies, attitudes, and practices bear witness to this deep-rooted conviction.  Being a 
founding Member of the WTO is a reflection of our natural attitude of integration and cooperation with 
the international trading community.  Bahrain has its hopes, like others, not only to gain economic 
progress through trade, but also to achieve sustained development.  We are working hard to make 
Bahrain a hub for trade and investment in our region, and we are also adopting policies to improve the 
already open environment for local and foreign businesses. 
 

In parallel, we have submitted our initial offer in trade in services, which has been 
acknowledged by our partners as "broad and generous".  We were among the few to submit such an 
offer, and we have committed ourselves to revise this offer to demonstrate its meaningfulness and 
also to further improve it.  We are hopeful that these efforts on our part will be recognized and 
reciprocated by others when we submit our requests in goods and services. 
 

I am quite sure that Ministers have come to this gathering with a desire for unity and 
cooperation and with a firm resolve to overcome the obstacles and disagreements that usually 
accompany negotiations.  It is our duty to truly understand the various concerns and find compromises 
to potential problems. 
 

Let me share with you our ideas on some of the issues before us. 
 

First, let us admit among ourselves that we still need more time to absorb and digest the 
introduction of new areas of trade into the trading system.  Let us not overload the boat unnecessarily at 
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this stage.  Instead, we should all be convinced that they will bring benefits to all countries before we 


